



MAT Executive Council

MEETING SUMMARY NOTES

Tuesday, October 4, 2006

2 – 4  pm

District Support Center, Maricopa Room
Members Present:
Shirley Green
PVCC
Jared Langkilde
MCC


Irene Ruiz
PC
Rebecca Ramirez
SMCC


Mary Kaye Allen
CGCC
Kim Granio
DO


Gary Mandarino
DO
Nick Rouse
DO


Karen Russo
GCC
Les Strickland
MCC

Ken Clark  
PVCC
Zhara Dean
SCC


Karen DeLaVina
DO
Kai-Erik Etheridge
GWCC


Ron Slamka
CGCC
Shirley Henderson
MCC
Call to Order

Shirley called the meeting to order at 2:05 pm.

Meeting Notes Accepted/Approved

Jared made a motion to approve the meeting notes of the September 6, 2006, meeting with revisions provided by Nick Rouse; Les seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report


Rose was absent; no report available.

FAC Report

Jared gave a report on the last FAC meeting with a number of financial assertions including a potential increases in tuition.  A revenue increase from tuition would be a significant factor in projecting pay and benefits increases.  There is also an expected in crease in ARS withholding next year.  To begin the budget negotiation process an illustrative COLA was provided of 4.2% plus a step across the board.

Jared noted that Faculty has three representatives on FAC, and he proposed the MEC lobby to have two additional representatives on the committee, as well.

EBAC Report

Les reported that the primary focus of the last EBAC meeting was reports from Zenith Administrators and ExpressScrips.  They reported on the prescriptions most frequently ordered, that we use somewhat higher percentage of generics than the average, and in general are being responsible about our healthcare costs.   Zenith reported an overall savings of $7million during 05-06 and predicted an increase of $2.5million next year.  There is also the likelihood of something new in mail order prescriptions called CuraScript, a service that will include a reminder call from CuraScript when the prescription is due for refill.  The issue of including retirees in our benefits package, discussed in the past, was reintroduced and will be considered at future meetings.

Professional Growth – Certification


Nick reported that the Certification Committee approved one new certification in CISCO Certification for Security for 400 points with a stipulation regarding other CISCO certifications.  Two requests for Health certifications were tabled for further consideration.  Gary requested a report on the criteria established for determining points for certifications.  Kim suggested tightening up the criteria posted on the website to make it clearer to applicants and making the committee’s work less subjective.

Appointment of Members at Large


Shirley G. presented the names of Karen Russo as member-at-large.  Scott Wickham was appointed to serve as a member on the Grievance Committee.  Mary Kaye made a motion to ratify both appointments, Nick seconded it, and the motion carried unanimously.

MAT/PSA Professional Growth Support Position



The job was posted, interviews were conducted, and the position was offered to the recommended candidate who declined.

Chairmanship for Annual MAT Conference



Shirley G. asked the Council members to consider taking on the chairmanship for the annual conference.  It is hoped that we can again collaborate with the Chancellor’s Leadership Breakfast committee in arranging for a speaker. Margaret Wheately is one of the persons under consideration.  Todd Aakhus, though no longer a member of MEC, has offered to work with the chairman of this event.

Professional Growth


Though Sherri Basha was not present, Shirley G. mentioned that she would like the Professional Growth Committee to revisit covering ground transportation along with other travel expenses that are covered and report back to MEC with a recommendation.

MAT Showcase Person


After the positive impact of showcasing Emily Weineker last semester during a Board Meeting, we will again honor a MAT employee, Robert Siefert, at the November Governing Board meeting.  Shirley G. requested approval of an expense under $25 for a gift to present to Robert at the time of this recognition.  Zhara moved to approve the expenditure; Kim seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Project Manager Positions


Two candidates, one from EMCC and one from SCC, applied for the project manager positions and were accepted.  However, there has been difficulty in both cases in working out the release time.  If a solution cannot be found, we may have to change plans and hire a part time assistant to work with the president.

MEC Representation on Diversity Committee


Jeanne Lombardi has resigned her Board approved position so will not be able to continue to serve on MEC; therefore a new representative to the Diversity Committee is needed.  Ken volunteered to serve as he is already serving on the committee representing PVCC.  Shirley G. also volunteered.  Shirley deferred chairing this portion of the meeting to Jared.  Mary Kaye made a motion that Shirley be the MEC representative to the Diversity Committee; Karen seconded the motion, and it passed with Shirley abstaining from the vote.
Bylaws


Gary presented the revised bylaws and highlighted several of the changes.  Extensive discussion followed, several additional changes were suggested.  Jared made a motion to ratify the changes for which there had been 10 days notice; Irene seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  Gary will bring the new changes back to the committee for action next month after due notice of 10 days has been given.




Gary also requested that Shirley authorize him, once a change is ratified by the Executive Council, to send the update to Nick to be posted on the MAT website with some record of the changes.  Shirley G. gave her approval.

Bylaws Review – Articles I and III


Gary suggested that a monthly review of one or more articles of the bylaws be reviewed at each meeting so that the members of the Executive Council become thoroughly acquainted with them.  This month Articles I and III were reviewed and discussed with the result that several modifications were suggested including proxy voting rights and membership definition. These changes will be voted on at the November meeting next month after due notice of 10 days has been given.
Policy Group Meeting


Shirley G. and Jared were asked to meet with Vice Chancellor Al Crusoe and Debbie Thompson regarding the proposed change to pull MAT members at grade 21 into a separate policy group.  The meeting was informational rather than decision-making.  Although Shirley and Jared both expressed their concerns at the meeting, it seems highly probable that the change will occur.  Jared did use the opportunity to request a seat on CEC for MAT; the request has been taken under consideration.

Adjournment


The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 PM.

Next Meeting  
November 1, 2006   Room 128
